
 July 2010 
 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 

 Summer is here, the 43rd Annual David Oxley Memorial is in 

the books with another great turnout and outstanding response 

from players and parents. I want to thank all of the volunteers 

for their time and dedication to the youth golfer. This 

tournament continues to be fully run on the donations from the 

club, Sysco, and SRI. This year both overall winners were 

under par, Cassidy Stelzmiller(16) shot a one under 72 and 

Cameron Champ(14) 3 under 69. Cameron who many of you 

may or may not know has been playing in our Oxley 

tournament since he was 4 years of age and now concentrates on adult tournaments. 

He has committed to play the David Oxley tournament until he is no longer age 

eligible out of respect for where he started. The David Oxley event is a lot of work 

for the tournament director and I would not have been able to continue to maintain 

the standard set by previous RGC President for the assistants of those same people 

who have already gone through the running of this event and only hope to be as 

helpful to next presidents that run this event. 

  

I want to remind everyone of the open meeting on July 15
th

, this meeting will be 

very important to the club members. One of the biggest items to be discussed will be 

the Playing Procedure for all tournaments. If you want to be more involved in the 

club this meeting will be a great opportunity. I have in invited Scott Prenz (Head 

Pro) and Jeff Couwenhoven (Head Greens Keeper) I would encourage any member 

to come out and bring any concerns directly to Scott and Jeff.  

 

Jesse F. Sierra 

President 
  



 
 

Vice President’s Message 
 

         Hello to all golfers well we had a change of location for 

the Christmas party. We are now going to have the party at 

Sierra View Country Club, but the good news is the time and 

date are the same as on the schedule. The cost has gone up this 

year to $35.00 per person and we are limited to 75, so sign up 

early. It should be fun and we do have the same DJ as in the 

past. The menu is buffet style with chicken and beef, mini 

salad bar, bread, rice, sauces, vegetables, and ice cream bar for 

desert.  

        The year has gone by so fast and the golf has been just 

great. I hope some of the newer members and older ones would start to consider running 

for some of the board positions that will be open this fall, as always the club welcomes 

new idea’s and minds to help run the club.  

        Remember the open meeting on Thursday July 15
th 

at Legends and 

Hero’s, Diamond Oaks starting at 6:30 PM Snacks will be served.  
 

Charlie Aichele 

V.P. 

 

 

 

 

 

Tournament Director’s Message 
 

  After a long but welcome delay, the hot weather is finally upon 

us. So far this year, we have been blessed with cooler than 

normal weather and playing an afternoon round of golf has been 

very enjoyable. It is also that time of year when players should 

begin looking to see if they will have enough tournaments 

behind them in order to qualify for the NCGA events that will be 

played early next year. Of course I am speaking of the Zone 

Qualifier, and the 4-Ball Net Qualifier that are usually played in 

the Wintery months of January and February. If you plan on 

participating in these events in 2011, now is the time to get in the 

required “5 RGC play dates since June 1
st
 of the previous year”. We should probably 

rename these events the Turner and Goin show since these two members have managed 

to qualify for all of the NCGA events for the 2010 season. Congratulations to you both. 

  We have a new putting champion for 2010 and his name is Bryan Lange. He out putted 

everyone to walk away with cash and a trophy as well as bragging rights for the rest of 

the year. Congratulations to Bryan. 



  There are still many events scheduled for the rest of this year. One of the most popular 

is the “Club Championship” that is played in September. Since we have so many low 

handicappers in the club this year, the Championship should, once again, be a very 

competitive affair. There is also the weekend Monterey trip that includes Poppy Hills and 

Rancho Canada, in August. 

   Please remember that in almost all instances the club is required to submit a final player 

list 30 days before the actual event takes place. Once the contract is signed and a final 

player count is given to the course, we are “locked” in and there are no provisions for 

withdrawals and refunds. Once you commit to an “away” tournament the withdrawing 

player finding someone to take his place in the tournament best handles any withdrawal 

from the event. So, unless you find someone to take your place in the “away” event, the 

only guaranteed refund that the committee can issue is your prize fund amount. 

  I will be working on the 2011 Tournament schedule over the next few months and I 

would appreciate any input that the membership can give me as to venues you would like 

for RGC to try and secure for you. For the upcoming year we will be pursuing away 

tournaments in Monterey as well as the Reno/Carson City area and if you have a 

suggestion as to a particular course you would like to play, just drop me an e-mail and let 

me know your preference and I will do my best to secure it for us. 

  Once again remember to sign up by the “Due Date” in order to secure a spot in one of 

our tournaments. 

Thank you and play well. 

 

Neil Thomas 

Tournament Director 

RGC 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

RGC Christmas Party 
                                  Menu 
                 Sierra View Country Club 

 
                                      6:00 pm         
                                    Appetizers 
                                                    No Host Cocktails                                                  
                                              

                                                           7:00 pm                                                                         
                  
                                                      Dinner Buffet 
                                           Green Salad w/ Condiments 
                                                      House Bread 
                                                   Sautéed Vegetables 
                                                              Rice 
                                                Roasted Red Potatoes 
                                                              Beef   
                                                Grilled Chicken Breast  
                                                   (Sauce on the side)  
                                                           Coffee 
 

                                                          Dessert 
                                                       Sundae Bar                                               
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